Report and Analysis of Officer Contributions 2019
The report and analysis that follows is solely based on two Articles of our By-Laws.  The two articles listed below not a matter of choice, but the rules agreed to by each Officers when they raised their right hand in agreeing to the oath of Office.  In the Oath of Office since 1913 states that every Officer of the NALC has agreed to faithfully execute the Bylaws. The Oath of Office ceremonial language is on page 105 of our National Constitution. 
 I submit that though some Officers do provide information to make the website useful, some officers do little if anything to comply with our bylaws regarding article submissions.  This report will show only a count of the Articles submitted on each Officer page.  This report will not show the many other Contributions by some Officers to the website that make this website useful. Also, as a fault of mine, some contributions that were made that could have been considered articles were not published to the Officer page, but rather other pages of the website deemed more appropriate at the time. Of note, Michael Hamilton, Sarah Scott and John Crader made significant contributions to the website.  
Understanding the need to follow our bylaws in areas such as the submission of articles to our website speaks to the SCSALC and its creation by the dues paying members of the State of South Carolina. Without their funds our association would cease to exist.  The members of this association elect their officers to perform duties as written in our By-Laws.  Without these By-Laws, what would be our Association’s purpose?  By selectively following some By-Laws and ignoring others there is no assurance to the membership of fidelity.  Fidelity is being defined here as strict observance of promises, and duties that Officers being sworn in made to their members.
     Going forward, Officers need to submit articles timely to the website, or the Association must amend its By-Laws to reflect what the Officer responsibilities are in submitting articles.  Good faith efforts at least should be made by the Officers to comply.  
Article 8 section 6:  “Each elected Officer of the Executive Board shall submit five (5) articles per year plus a yearend report for publication”…
Article 9 section 6: last sentence:  “Within 30 days of returning from meeting/convention, each Officer attending shall submit a written report to the State Editor who shall cause a copy to be published on the South Carolina Letter Website.”
The Report “number of Articles 2019”
Article 8 section 6 probably refers to 5 articles for the website and one article for the Convention booklet.  However, the language doesn’t specifically say so.  I will submit the report based on articles submitted since last Convention.  There is still time for Officers to be compliant with our bylaws. A bylaw change is needed to clarify the language and I will be submitting one for 2021. June(2019)-Jan19,2020.
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